University of Kentucky Chemical Safety Committee Minutes
December 19th, 2006

W.T. Young Library, Keeneland Room

Present

Todd Porter, Chair

Stephen Testa


Robin Cooper

Ruth Adams


Stephen Rankin

Lee Poore, Ex-Officio

Jan Hamon

Guest

Bob Keelen


Jay Young


Lorie Jayne

Holly Wilson

Absent

Glena Jarboe


Jimmie Calvert

Meg Steinman

Todd Porter called the meeting to order at 12:05 PM.

1. Approval of Minutes – The October 10th, 2006 meeting minutes were approved unanimously.

2. CHP Manual Review -- The Committee has submitted suggestions for the 2007 Chemical Hygiene Plan.   The manual should be ready for print by the end of January.  The appropriate manual for the Art Department was discussed.  Normally, the Art Department would not fall under the Laboratory Standard, so the Chemical Hygiene Plan is not needed.  Most likely a Hazardous Communications Manual is needed for the Art Department.   Lee Poore will follow up on the correct manual for the Art Department.
3. Accident Review from Anderson Hall --  Lee Poore summarized the incident that happened in Room 765 Anderson Hall.  The Committee was asked about the most effective way to train and reinforce the information given in the training.   Several ideas were suggested such as a newsletter, email reminders, and more live training classes. The newsletters or emails would be used as reminders for good lab practices and would be sent out on a set schedule such as quarterly.  The Committee felt that if a newsletter or an email were to be use that pictures would be necessary to get the point across.   For the training classes, it was suggested that two different training classes be set up one for Principal Researcher (PI) and the other would be for the technicians, post-docs, and students.  The PI training would be more geared to what lab training is needed for the individual’s particular lab.  
4. Emergency Eye Wash/Shower Use and Testing –   Occupational Health and Safety would like to push for the Campus Laboratory Building to start a monthly testing program of the eyewashes and showers.   Kits are available to prevent a mess from the water coming from the shower or eyewash.   It was discussed with the Committee that it would be a good idea to go around and have demonstrations for activating the eyewashes and showers.   

5. Next Meeting – Will be in February.  Ruth Adams stated that Tuesday and Thursday were not good days for here.   Todd Porter did want to keep the lunch time meeting.

6. Adjourn – The meeting was adjourned at 12:55 p.m.

